Mattersey and Mattersey Thorpe Neighbourhood Plan

Steering Group and Website  Notes

Notes from the meeting on 7th March 2017

Chair – Bob Kendall

Apologies – Natalie Cockrell, Joelle Davies, Mandy

Notes – Head the 2 sets of notes from the meetings with Steering Group and Website 

Present – Bob Kendall, Tony Roberts, Mick, Kathryn Dalton, Nick Wollaston, James Langley, Ruth Langley, Jezz Fullwood, Marilyn Brogden, Adele Haddon, Rob Fraser, and Glynis Marsh.

The agenda was amended as Joelle Davies was unable to attend the meeting.

5. Updates

Vision and Objectives have been sent to Helen Metcalfe. Helen is awaiting more information before she starts the first draft of the plan.

Community Led Initiative is a project.
Formal documentation of previous events is in hand.

Student’s Questionnaire, the Youth Bus is no longer going to Mattersey Thorpe, there is proof that we have made an of effort to engage with this group without success therefore we consider this item closed.

Consultation Event – the Primary School hall has been booked for 25th March from 11.30 to allow us setting up time and open to the public from 12.00 finishing at 4pm. As Joelle was unable to come to the meeting with the information for the event, it was decided to have a further meeting next week.

If we do not feel next week that we are ready for the event we will need to rearrange the date, Marilyn to ask school for other dates that may be available if needed.

Tony will do a template for the leaflet drop about the event for the next meeting.

Declaration of Interest – the clerk explained the relevant procedures regarding finance and the status of the Group in relation to the Parish Council.
There was a discussion about the finances of the group and it’s transparency, the Treasurer says that the records of grants and spending are up to date and copies of this will be brought to the next meeting. There is a separate bank account for the N. Plan money and accounts are audited.

There are still some people who haven’t handed in their Declaration of Interest forms please can you get them to Marilyn before the next meeting.

6. AECOM, design and character study, there was a discussion about this study with questions being asked about the costs, the purpose and the timescale and if there is any value to a village of our size.

Marilyn to contact Natalie and AECOM  to get further information.

7. Planning application, it was felt that we as a group didn’t need to comment on extensions.

8. Any other business – None
9. Date and time of the next meeting -    Tuesday 14th March 2017

